MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

OF THE CITY COUNCIL

OF BROOKINGS, OREGON, HELD

April 8, 1958

The council met in regular session at 8:00 o'clock, April 8, 1958.

Present were Mayor Campbell, Councilmen Hanks, Hein, Hagen and Breuer, Chief Cross, Attorney Balderree, James Kirby, Recorder Huddleston, Bud Pisarek, and Connie Bordwell.

There was considerable discussion on the non-conforming building built on the Gary Wimberly property on Pine Street. A motion was made by Councilman Hagen and seconded by Councilman Hanks that Mr. Wimberley tie the structure into the existing building in accordance with the Uniform Building Code and that a permit be obtained for completion of the addition.

Mayor Campbell reported that Mr. Ayres from the State Highway Department had been in Brookings to discuss street paving in front of the school.

Parking meters were again discussed by the Council. A motion was made by Councilman Hagen and seconded by Councilman Breuer that the City purchase fifty Miller Parking Meters and an understanding be made that additional meters could be purchased at a later date for fifty percent of the revenue. Ayes: Councilmen Hagen and Breuer. Nays: Councilmen Hein and Hanks and Mayor Campbell.

A Notice of Hearing from the West Coast Telephone Company was read.

A letter from Frank Mariman requesting an exclusive franchise to check the feasibility of cable TV was read. A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein that Mr. Mariman be granted a period of 90 days to explore the possibility of cable TV installation in the City on an exclusive basis for the broadcast section but not exclusive for closed circuit and that no money be solicited for payment until a formal franchise is extended. Motion carried unanimously.

RECOMMENDATION NO. 48 from the Planning Commission was read. No action was taken on the Recommendation until clearification of the boundary could be obtained.

Bill Spencer informed the council that several homes on Hillside were in need of sewer facilities and requested that an assessment district be set up for them. The council agreed for an assessment district to be set up if the property owners would sign a petition, give easements etc.

Attorney Balderree discussed the sewer condemnation suit with the council. A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein that an agreement dated April 8, 1958, with Mrs. Mosier, Mrs. Redfield, Mrs. McNamara and Mrs. Weber be executed by the Mayor and City Recorder. Motion carried unanimously

A ordinance controlling the parking of mobile homes was discussed at length. Attorney Balderree was instructed to investigate the matter and prepare an

ordinance to be presented at the next meeting.

There was considerable discussion in regard to the parking problem and traffic hazard at the Post Office. The Mayor was authorized to contact the State Highway Department to discuss this matter with them.

The bills were presented. A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein that the bills be paid.

A motion was made by Councilman Hein and seconded by Councilman Hagen to adjourn.

City Recorder

Mayor

